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Wayfinding Implementation - Standard Project Agreements 
 

Central Virginia Transportation Authority 
 

 
BACKGROUND: At its meeting on September 27, 2024, the Central Virginia 
Transportation Authority allocated $1.5 million to be set aside for implementing the 
Fall Line Wayfinding Plan along the entire 43-mile planned improvement corridor.  
The process for reimbursement for wayfinding costs is outlined below. 
  
CVTA has an established reimbursement process for regional project expenditures 
from both local and VDOT administered sources.  The proposed framework for 
wayfinding reimbursement follows that model. 
 
Each impacted locality (or VDOT) will enter into a new Standard Project Agreement 
(SPA) that covers all approved segments of the Fall Line within that jurisdiction or 
under the purview of VDOT.  The format for the SPA will mirror the current approved 
format for regional projects and include simple updates that reflect details of the Fall 
Line wayfinding improvements. 
 
Rather than undergo amendments to individual segment SPAs, each government (or 
VODT) will be assigned a new CVTA project identification number that only covers 
wayfinding implementation costs.  Those costs, developed as part of the adopted 
wayfinding plan, will be included as part of each SPA Appendix A as the allocated 
project funding amount. 
 
Each locality should utilize the adopted standard project agreement form and 
appendices to initiate a new locality SPA specifically for wayfinding. 
 
Action Requested:  No action required – use of adopted SPA templates and process.  
 
 
 
  


